Buckley Town Partnership – Meeting Notes

Buckley Council Chamber
2nd September 2009
	Present:

Buckley Town Council (BTC):

· Councillor Ian Thomas (IT)
· Councillor Jeannie Hutchinson (JH)
· Councillor John Woolley (JW)
· Andrew Wilkinson (AWn) – Town Centre Manager

Private Sector / Local Business Interests:

· Chris Dawson (CD) 
· Phil Jones (PJ)
· Gary Quinn (GQ)
Voluntary Sector & Other Organisations:

·  John Bright (JB) – Buckley Society
Flintshire County Council (FCC):

· Councillor Mike Peers (MP)
· Councillor Neville Phillips (NP)
· Councillor Ron Hampson (RH) 
· Councillor Dennis Hutchinson (DHn) 
· Councillor Arnold Woolley (AW) – Leader of FCC
· Dave Heggarty (DH) – Head of Regeneration

· Clare Madders (CM) – Regeneration Project Officer



	Apologies:

· Councillor Richard Jones
· Penny Corbett – Buckley Library
· Rosemary Jones – Elfed High School

· David McCallum – Mason Owen (agents for owners of precinct) 




1. Welcome & Introductions 

AW gave a general welcome to everyone and stated that he won’t be an active participant on the new town partnership so as to avoid any conflict of interest.

Everyone was requested to introduce themselves and why they are here (e.g. local business, local Councillor, etc). The apologies were noted. 

2. Background/Progress to date

AWn stated that he has been Town Centre Manager for Buckley for five years and that, when he first started, a study had just been completed by consultants Nathaniel Lichfield & Partners which included an action plan for the town for 2004/5 – 2007/08. Most of the projects identified on this action plan have therefore been implemented in the town over the past few years, and a full list can be seen on the Buckley Town Council website. AWn said he was therefore now looking forward to following this with a new action plan and projects for the town, within this new town partnership process involving local businesses and local organisations along with the councils. AWn added that his role is part project management, part operational (Christmas Lights, etc) and part technical.
3. Next Steps - project funding for current year & Town Action Plan
DH gave some general background to establishing town partnerships in seven main towns across Flintshire as a new way of working with our towns, and emphasised the importance of these new partnerships being inclusive and therefore having representation from across the town. These partnerships have followed on from the 2008 Town Centre Healthchecks Study and the subsequent workshops held earlier this year. Reference was also made to both the national and local picture – recession, power of the supermarkets, rise of internet shopping, etc. DH added that it is not a quick fix, but there are things we can do to try and improve and help our town centres and it is important to bring on board many local interests (local groups, retailers, etc) to work together to develop and improve our town centres. A key part of this will be for the partnership to develop a town action plan covering short, medium and long term ideas for improvement. 

DH also gave a brief overview of some potential County wide projects for the current year, to help all the seven towns – ‘Shop Doctor 2’, workshop based support following on from the successful Shop Doctor retail workshops held earlier this year for retailers from across all seven towns; and possibly to be linked with a small grants scheme for visual merchandising based improvements. It is also potentially being proposed to undertake a full Street Markets Review, seeing what does and doesn’t work well, looking at best practice from elsewhere and including looking at different types of markets, such as craft, farmers, etc.

An overview of the funding allocated for the current financial year was provided. In essence there was originally £307,000 allocated for the seven towns, being £187,000 County Council funding plus £120,000 from the Welsh Assembly Government’s Tidy Towns programme. For various reasons this has been delayed and the funding needs to be committed to specific projects (although not necessarily fully spent) by March ’10, and therefore project ideas need to be formulated by end of October. Extra funding has also been put forward for the current year and so an indicative sum of £40,000 County Council capital funding is being offered to each town for the current year, plus the ability to apply for the additional Tidy Towns funding. 
This is just for the current financial year and it is hoped that the Town Action Plans will be in place next year, developed by the new town partnerships, to give a long-term strategic approach for each town. 

A copy of the report that went to the County Council’s Executive was distributed. This shows the general process and criteria for funding, which in essence will be for projects to be developed by and/or approved by the Town Partnership, and to then be submitted to the County Regeneration Partnership for funding decision. 

AW stressed that the town partnership is in no way intended to be a town council committee or to be taken over by the town council, but that the partnership is intended to be representative of the town as a whole with linkage into the town council and supported by the county council. 
4. Buckley Town Partnership:
4.1Role of the partnership
4.2 Membership
4.3 Nomination of Chair & Vice Chair

4.4 Secretariat arrangements

4.5 Draft Terms of Reference 
4.1/4.2 

CM mentioned that a 2 page ATCM (Association of Town Centre Management) summary ‘Town & City Centre Partnerships – Why Participate?’ was sent out with the invite to this meeting, and further copies were made available here. This is a good general summary about town partnerships and the important role they can play in bringing together varied interests in a town to work collectively to improve the town. Therefore those invited here today has stemmed from the workshop held earlier this year and incorporates local business interests / retailers, local organisations and elected council representatives. It was noted that it was disappointing that there were not more local business representatives in attendance. Whilst others had been invited, some apologies had been received for today but it was agreed that work would be done before the next meeting to get more representatives along.  
4.3 

DHn queried whether it should be the town mayor who is Chair of the town partnership. AW reiterated that it is not a town council meeting and there was an overall consensus from those present that it would be better if someone else from the town, not a councillor, is Chair of the partnership. NP also noted that, as had also been stated by AW at the start of the meeting, it would also not be appropriate for him or other Executive members to be active participants on the town partnership. 
As there was only small numbers of non Councillor attendee’s present at the meeting it was agreed to postpone until the next meeting the decision as to Chair & Vice Chair of the partnership, when hopefully there will be a wider representation of retailers and other local interests. It was however noted and agreed that it does take time to get a new partnership established and moving forward. 

4.4/4.5

Secretariat arrangements and draft terms of reference therefore also to be moved forward for discussion and decision at the next meeting instead. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

At this point in the meeting DHn raised the issue, presented to him by his constituents, of the need for an additional supermarket in Buckley, one at the lower value scale. It was queried whether something could be added to the precinct. There followed some discussion and debate about the benefits and also the drawbacks of such a development, such as the adverse impact on the current small or independent traders in the town. 

There was also some related discussion about what could be done to improve the appearance of the town centre, to bring more people into the centre and in particular activities to encourage more of the large local population to use the town centre more.  JW asked, in terms of the current year/short-term funding, if there were any project ideas already in the pipeline. AWn informed everyone about the hope that Coronation Gardens might be one suitable project to go forward this year, probably most appropriately under Tidy Towns, to restore it as a facility/attraction for all age groups and abilities. 

AW referred back to the 3 key criteria listed at point 3.03 and on the last page of the Executive report (as distributed earlier). These are the very general criteria in regard to this town centre funding. 
DH added that there are also many good practice examples from other small towns in the UK, and that small projects can help make noticeable and valuable improvements. There was more brief discussion about some of the issues and potential project ideas for Buckley. CM handed round copies of an ‘Issues Matrix’, which is basically a two page table based summary of all the issues, and some potential actions, from both the workshop held earlier this year and the 2008 Healthchecks Study. CM explained that this document is intended to just try and amalgamate all key issues raised into one document to help provide focus for the development of short, medium and long term actions for the town. 
It was therefore requested that this summary document be used as a basis for project development at the next meeting. 
AW thanked all for attending this first meeting of the new Buckley Town Partnership and reiterated the need to focus now on current year funding, and to then develop longer term plans for the town.  
5. Date for next meeting
A date of Wednesday, 23rd September at 6pm was agreed for the next meeting.
